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ABILENE METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION (MPO) 

TRANSPORTATION POLICY BOARD 

NOTICE OF POSSIBLE QUORUM  
 

 

Councilman Shane Price, City of Abilene  (MPO Chairperson) 

Judge Dale Spurgin, Jones County 

Mr. Glenn Allbritton, TxDOT District Engineer 

Judge Phil Crowley, Taylor County 

Mayor Weldon Hurt, City of Abilene (MPO Vice-Chairperson) 

 
Pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 551, Government Code, notice is hereby given of a 

possible quorum of Abilene Metropolitan Planning Organization Transportation Policy Board 

members at the following I-20 West Widening Project meeting: 

 

Public Meeting with Virtual Option – Thursday, December 5, 2024 from 5 – 7 p.m. located at 

Purcell Elementary School, 3633 N. 14th St., Abilene, TX.  Virtual Option will be available 

starting on Thursday, December 5, 2024 at 5 p.m. through Friday, December 20, 2024 at 11:59 

p.m.  To view the virtual public meeting presentation and project information, visit the following 

web address at www.txdot.gov and search “I-20 West Widening Project”. 

 

The Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) is proposing to improve I-20 from west of the 

Abilene city limits to 0.6 miles west of Catclaw Creek in Taylor County, Texas.  

 

The in-person option will be held in an open house format. In-person attendees will be able to 

view the same presentation provided in the virtual public meeting which will be playing on a 

screen, review hard copies of project materials, ask questions of TxDOT staff and/or consultants, 

and leave written comments.  If you do not have internet access, you may call 325-676-6825 

between the hours of 8 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, to ask questions and access 

project materials during the project development process. 

 

If you have any general questions regarding the proposed project or virtual meeting or in-person 

option, please contact Michael Haithcock, P.E., Transportation Planning Division Director, 

Abilene District, at 325-676-6810 or Michael.Haithcock@txdot.gov. 

 

Any questions pertaining to this posting can be directed to the Abilene MPO at (325) 437-9999 

or email abilenempo@abilenetx.gov.  Thank you. 

 

CERTIFICATION 

 

I hereby certify that the above notice of the meeting was posted on the bulletin boards of 

________________________________________on the _________ day of ________________,  2024 at 

___________ (a.m./p.m.) 

 

 

        _____________________________ 
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